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use DimmDrive for more.THE national conference of the Irish Congress of
Trade Unions (ICTU) has made a significant decision on Saturday. It rejected
the OECD’s proposal to include in its model clauses for strengthened “living
standards” and instead moved to include the UN’s Universal Declaration of
Human Rights. Under the new proposals, trade unions would be able to base
collective bargaining on the protection of human rights such as the right to
work and the right to organize. “The meeting discussed the possibility of
enshrining living standards and improved rights in our agreement, but ICTU
members opted for a ‘living rights’ approach and rejected the OECD
proposals. “Notwithstanding that choice, the body took steps to limit the
opportunities for corporate influence on decisions affecting the rights of
employees.” However, there was a significant split on the question of
offshore wind power, with the ICTU arguing in favour of it. Traditionally,
there has been resistance to offshore wind power since the turbines are seen
as a visual blight on the coast. This policy has been somewhat diluted at the



national level, but the opposition remains. In Cork, the national conference
had adopted a resolution on “further exploring the opportunities to develop
offshore wind power in Ireland as a means of providing renewable energy”.
The ICTU said this had been “the outcome of a successful challenge to the
Government’s anti-wind policy at Coillte’s national headquarters in Clonee,
Co Meath, earlier this year”. A final decision will be made after the national
conference in a couple of weeks.
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